Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Kathy Novotney, District I Program Advisor
April 2015 Report

On-Site Assistance – 12(9 high schools, 1 AITC, 1 University,1 Potential/New)
	Rochelle(2)
Paw Paw (2)
Rockridge (4)
Knoxville (4)

Scales Mound (1)

Stephenson County AITC 
	LeRoy (9)
Heyworth (9)

Roanoke-Benson (5)

Normal West (9)

Fulton Unity (2)
ISU 


Workshops/In-services/Presentations – 0 Participants – 0
· Stephenson County Ag Adventures Day-  150 5th graders, 10 teachers, 160 participants

Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 4
· TeachAg Webinar- Work Life Balance- April 13 

· ISU Advisory Council Meeting, Bloomington, IL- April 14
· FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield, IL- April 21
· IAVAT CDE Committee Conference Call, Varna, IL (Midland HS)- April 27
Other Activities

· Prepared for and coordinated efforts for STAR (Teacher Retention and Recruitment)
· Input with course rosters

· Met with administrators on school visits regarding ag education programs at their schools, future retirements, and teaching candidates
· Communicated with teachers regarding the Incentive Funding Grant Budgets (FY 15) and Applications (FY 16)
· Completed monthly reports

· Communicated with various individuals in agriculture education
Miles Traveled – 1756
Commentary


This month seemed to be less busy at times, but definitely busy at others. I was glad to accomplish several school visits this month, as I always feel those are one of the most important duties as Program Advisor. This months’ visits were either requested by the school due to necessity, or by myself, as it was time for the annual visit. Each visit this month taught me something important that I was able to relay to other teachers, especially in regards to recruitment for an FFA Chapter. 
I met with two parents who are local to my office location, in regards to starting an agriculture program at their private high school. I am planning a few phone calls this month to help them start seeking monetary stability within this goal. I am hopeful they will be able to have classes taught in coming years at Fulton Unity High School. Another exciting month of May is ahead, and with June right around the corner, professional development plans are in full swing! 

